

VOLUME 1

JULY 1979

NUMBER 2

# 200 ENJOY FELLOWSHIP

Approximately sixty members and 150 candidates attended the Summer Fellowship held June 21-23. The Fellowship was a success and also the largest ordeal in Several years.

West chapter sent 44 candidates; Northwest sent 36; Northeast sent 32; South sent 18; Sage sent 9; and Fast sent 8.

We are now looking forward to a large and successful fall Ordeal and Fellowship to be held at Tracy Wigwam September 28-29. All Members are encouraged to come as this is the time that new lodge officers will be elected.

CALENDAR

August 13-17--National Conference Fort Collins, Colorado

September 28-29--Fall Fellowship, Lodge Elections, Tracy Wigwam.

October 12-13--Jamboral

October 25--Banquet Location to Be Announced

Congratulations to the following people who acquired the Vigil Honor and became new Brotherhood members at the summer Fellowship:

Vigil Honor
Jim Baker
B. Jay Fairbanks
Kurt Holbrook
Robert Pidgeon
Ken Scott
Lane Smith

Brotherhood
David Alder
Rusty Boyles
Marty Franders
Dan Gowans
Kevin Kraut
Craig McBeth

Dan Mitchell Scotty Martensen Dave Scarlet Pete Robbins Jeff Taylor Alan Vanwagoner Daniel Ward Mark Wood

## ARROWMAN OF THE MONTH

This issue of the "Elk's Echo" recognizes Kurt Holbrook as the Arrowman of the Month.

Kurt was born in Frankfurt Germany. At 8 days of age, just out of the hospital, he became an international traveller--his parents took him to Poland where his father was employed building the American Embassy Building.

At 8 years of age, he became an enthusiastic cub scout and was very excited to become a scout when he turned 11. He loves to travel, and as a result, has participated in many scout trips with his troop including the Old Spanish Trail in Southern Utah, and Grand Canyon (to the bottom and back up again). He participated in the National Jamboree in 1977 and Moraine State Park in Pennsylvania as a patrol leader, and is going on the World Jamboree this Summer as the Senior Patrol Leader of his troop.

Kurt was inducted as an Ordeal Member on June 11, 1976, and became a Brotherhood member in 1977. In the fall of 1977 he became Chapter Chief in the Northeast Chapter. A year later, in 1978, he was elected Lodge Vice-Chief, his current position. Earlier this summer he was selected Section Vice Chief and at the Summer Fellowship this year, he became a Vigil Honor Member.

Kurt will be a senior at East High School this fall. He enjoys sports including basketball, tennis, and football. Kurt loves to camp, is an Eagle Scout, and is very devoted to the Order of the Arrow.

### CHAPTER CHATTER

West Chapter

Our next chapter meeting will be held in July. Call Chapter Chief or Vice Chief for date, time, and place. We will be doing a fund raiser of peeling teepee poles and are planning other service projects. Fore more information please call: Rory Levorsen, Chief, 968-3936 Ron Baker, Vice Chief, 250-6678

Northwest Chapter

Chapter meetings are held on the second Thursday--next meeting in July. For more information please call:

Jeff Taylor, Chief, 292-0929 Mike Anderson, Vice Chief, 292-0431

East Chapter

Our next Chapter meeting will be held the Third Thursday in August (no meeting in July) at Olympus Junior High School at 7:30 p.m. We will set the dates for the river trip we are planning in August. For more information please call: Jeff Smith, Chief, 278-5449 Mike Olsen, Vice Chief, 485-9070

South Chapter

Chapter meetings are held on the second Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m. at 11825 South 2240 West. Our camp is still on July 13, but we have not decided where yet. For more information please call our chapter chief. Also, the dance team in our chapter is in desparate need of new members--please sign up with Marv Cowdell at 254-3607. For any questions please call: Chris Glad, Chief, 571-0510 Leonard Cowdell, Secretary, 254-3607

Sage Chapter
The 1979 Order of the Arrow Fellow-

ship was a great success. The Sage Chapter had a great time both participating in service and being invol-

ved with all new members, and we welcome you to our organization as

honor campers. We wish you good service and continued success in the

years to follow.

The ordeal ceremonies put on by South Chapter were not only impres-

sive but informative, and we thank them for representing our lodge in

such a manner. We would also like to thank all those who helped prepare East Fork for the upcoming summer.

Sage Chapter will hold their chapter meeting on the second Thursday of every month at the Tooele Scout Cabin. We encourage all to

attend.

If you have any questions, or are in need of our service, please

contact:

Jeff Dickerson 882-4279 Chief

Don Gowans 882-4194 Vice Chief Vernon Cahoon 882-1156 Vice Chief Craig McBeth 882-4613 Secretary Marty Flanders 882-4278 Treasurer Cory White 882-4239 Editor Bob Kerr 882-0473 Advisor Danny R. King 884-6033 Advisor

# INDIAN LORE

Attention, those interested in Indian Lore. A book entitled <u>Indian Crafts and Lore</u> by W. Ben Hurst (Western Publishing) gives comprehensive instructions on Making your own Indian Costumes from basis materials.

Northeast Chapter
Our Chapter has been very active recently. We held elections in

recently. We held elections in 47 troops, conducted a successful tapout May 11, and had 32 new mem-

bers brough in through the Summer Fellowship. We are looking forward to a large turnout at the Fall Fellowship.

Congratulations to Kurt Holbrook a Northeast Chapter member, for his election to the post of WZA Section Vice Chief. Our advisor is John Hunter and assistant advisor Brad Nelson.

New positions in our chapter include:

Assistant Secretary, Brian Rolfson Editor, Martin Keutal Treasurer, Rusty Boyles Camp Promotion, Stan Witt

Our next meeting will be held on the first Thursday of September at Hillside Junior High at 7 p.m.

chapter please call: Jason Peterson, Chief, 355-2660 Bob Cook, Vice Chief, 364-6353 Brooke Allen, Vice Chief, 582-4201

For more information about our

My typxwritxr has a problxm. All

of thx kxys work finx xxcept onx.
Thx OA is much likx a typxwritxr.
If onx mxmbxr doxsn't do his part,
thx Lodgx doxsn't function as wxll.

Lxt's all work togxthxr and make the XL-KUTA thx bxst logx in the wxst.



# Order of the Arrow



EL-KU-TA 520 WWW

**GREAT SALT LAKE COUNCIL 30Y SCOUTS OF AMERICA w/2 590** 

Non-Profit Organization U.S. POSTAGE

Salt Lake City, Utah PERMIT No. 1079

25 FOOTHILL DRIVE, SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH 84113 'HONE (801) 582-3663